
MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Monday, May 27, 2013

QUESTION NO.

QUESTION: Councillor D. Looney
To ask the Manager to provide a list of services, classes and events available to members of the public living in the area under the remit of this Committee who are interested in taking up or developing their spoken Irish, and to make a statement on the matter.

REPLY:
Both South Dublin County Council and South Dublin Libraries have proactively engaged with the Irish speaking population, schools and gaelscoileanna in Tallaght over the years.  While we endeavour to fulfil our statutory obligations to the Irish Language, we also offer extra supports, above and beyond the requirements of the Official Languages Act 2003, i.e., there were over 100 events during Seachtain na Gaeilge Átha Cliath Theas in 2013, despite our current financial restrictions.  Seachtain na Gaeilge Átha Cliath Theas is developing as a brand in itself throughout the County due to many years of high profile events.  

The Council also supports and facilitates Pobal na Gaeilge, who are currently in the process of developing an Irish speaking centre in Tallaght.

The above mentioned supports are in addition to many other services which are available as Gaeilge at the public counters of the libraries and customer care, as per our Irish Language Scheme.  There are many services available online as Gaeilge also, i.e., South Dublin libraries offer an Irish website, apps as Gaeilge and self service areas within the libraries.  Source, an online resource in relation to local history, is also available as Gaeilge.    You can also  learn Irish online.   There are also www.athcliaththeas.ie which is the local authority’s own website as Gaeilge, www.deisighdoshraid.ie – the interactive Irish website of fix your street, which is dealt with as promptly as other services and  www.ging.ie – an online support for local businesses,
There is a free Irish language Class held on a weekly basis in Tallaght Library, and we also use social media to spread the word of other events being held on a voluntary basis by groups in the public, i.e., Pobal na Gaeilge, Tamhlacht agus Áth Cliath Theas, who run a ciorcal comhrá in Tallaght and also historical walks of the village as Gaeilge.  

South Dublin County Council and South Dublin Libraries welcome all communication and correspondence through the medium of Irish and endeavour to encourage the public and citizens of our county to use their cúpla focal, this will be developed further in the current Irish Language Scheme of SDCC
